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SPEAKER'S STATEMENT 

Mills, Ms R  
Mr SPEAKER: Honourable members, I advise of the departure of a long-time Parliamentary 

Service staff member. Roylene Mills works in the Committee Office as an assistant committee secretary 
and is retiring on 1 July 2025. She commenced at Parliament House on 11 October 1993 as a Hansard 
reporter. In December 1999 she was appointed as a research officer in the Parliamentary Library. In 
April 2003 Roylene moved to the education area and worked there for a number of years before moving 
to the Speaker’s Office in 2015 for approximately three years. In October 2019 Roylene was appointed 
to her current position in the Committee Office. When Roylene retires, she will have completed 
approximately 32 years of service. I am sure you will all join me in thanking Roylene for her contribution 
to the Parliamentary Service and the Queensland parliament and wishing her all the very best for her 
retirement. 

Honourable members: Hear, hear! 
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